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MORTGAGEE LETTER 2006- 9

TO:  

ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

   

ALL APPROVED APPRAISERS

SUBJECT:
Revisions to Appendices A and C to Handbook 4150.2 Change 1, Valuation Analysis for Home Mortgage Insurance for Single Family One- to Four- Unit Dwellings 


In a continuing effort to reform and update its appraisal reporting requirements, the Federal Housing Administration (FHA) has updated and revised Appendices A and C of Handbook 4150.2. Prior to these revisions, Appendix A was comprised of appraisal guidance on two unrelated program areas, Real Estate Owned (REO) properties and Native American Tribal Trust Lands.  Appendix C contained outdated and no longer pertinent valuation guidance.  This Mortgagee Letter announces the issuance of revised Appendix A and C to Handbook 4150.2, Valuation Analysis for Home Mortgage Insurance for Single Family One- to Four- Unit Dwellings.  Revised Appendix A provides updated guidance for the performance of appraisals in which the property being appraised is a HUD REO property.  Revised Appendix C provides updated guidance for the performance of appraisals in which the property being appraised is located on Native American Tribal Trust Lands. 

FHA Roster Appraisers are reminded to rely upon the guidance provided in Revised Appendix D: Valuation Protocol, issued as an attachment to Mortgagee Letter 2005-48, unless the guidance is countermanded by that provided in Revised Appendices A and C, in which case, the guidance in the revised appendices shall prevail.  

If you have any questions regarding this Mortgagee Letter, please contact the FHA Resource Center at 800-225-5342.
.





Sincerely,



       Brian D. Montgomery



       Assistant Secretary for Housing-


                                Federal Housing Commissioner
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